Point-by-point response to Topical Editor Gabriel Sigmund
Dear Gabriel, thank you for your comments. We modified the manuscript according to them:

1. The reference to the platform was “formalized” on lines 379-380 of the markup version of the
manuscript, and we moved the reference and the link to the reference section as required.

2. We rephrased the sentence (now on lines 384-385) as requested, including three new references
(added as well in the reference section).

3. We also found the sentence lacking in focus and clarity. Thus, we clarified half of the paragraph,
now on lines 391-395, hopefully we were able to improve it.

Kind regards,

Enrico Balugani, on behalf of the Authors.



